

STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us



DR. VERONICA C. GARCÍA SECRETARY OF EDUCATION

BILL RICHARDSON Governor

September 26, 2008

Cynthia Nava, Superintendent Gadsden Independent Schools PO Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

Dear Ms. Nava:

This is to inform you that Gadsden Independent Schools is being awarded \$10,000.00 in Title I reallocation funding. Funds made available under this grant are to be utilized to implement the Rural Education Literacy Project as proposed to the PED Rural Education Division.

Please submit a Budget Adjustment Request (BAR) on the OBMS system for approval noting fund code 24101. Your district may charge indirect costs at your approved rate.

Title I, Part A grants are subject to the provisions of Title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act, and the General Education Provisions Act (P.L. 103-382). This grant is also subject to the Title I Regulations in 34 CFR Part 200 and the Education Department General Administrative Regulations (EDGAR) in 34 CFR Parts 76 (Except for 76.650 – 76.662 Participation of Students Enrolled in Private Schools), 77, 80, 81, 82 and 85.

If you have questions, please contact Alicia Benavidez in the Rural Education Division at (505) 827-6665 or via e-mail: alicia.benavidez@state.nm.us.

Veronica C. García, Ed.D. Secretary of Education

VC/JH/jj

cc:

Dr. Catherine Cross Maple, Deputy Secretary, Learning and Accountability

Dr. Jim Holloway, Assistant Secretary, Rural Education

Sam Ornelas, Director, Title I Bureau

Alicia Benavidez, Parent Involvement Coordinator, Rural Education Ann Steinhoff, Title I Coordinator, Gadsden Independent Schools